BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING – September 26, 2017
Members Present: David Forrest, Roger Scheurer, Pete Scolforo, Donald Zukowski, Jonathan Terry & Chris Ketchen
Others Present: Chris Pompi, Mike Desai, Mike Stoltz & Karen Hiser Hagley
Dave Forrest called the meeting to order at 4:31pm.
Abatements.

The Board signed commitments and abatements.

An abatement request was submitted for 560 Mallard Lane.  The customer had been before the Board on a previous occasion and the denied the abatement request.   The customer asked to come before the Board to further understand why the request was denied.  After further discussion the Board agreed to review the information on the next billing cycle to see if the denial of the abatement stands.  Item will be moved to the next agenda.
An abatement request was submitted for 200 Laurel Street.  The customer had been before the Board previously and was denied their abatement request. The customer requested to speak to the Board again regarding their decision.  The customer said he feels that their meter may not be measuring correctly.  Note:  this is a privately owned meter and is not owned by the Town since this is a commercial property.  The Board let the owner know that if he would like have the meter checked, it would be at the owners expense and could be down thru Toomey Water Services.  If it is found inaccurate, the findings should be submitted to the Board and the Town would reimburse for the cost of the testing and the inaccurate readings.
An abatement request was submitted for 66 Mill Street.  The customer had a leaky hose and shower that have been fixed.  The customer was requesting an abatement for the sewer portion of the extra charges.  The Board requested that they review the bill from the next billing cycle.  Item will be moved to the next agenda.  

An abatement request was submitted for 275 E Center Street.  The customer replaced a swimming pool liner and requested an abatement on the sewer portion of the bill. The Board granted the request and the credit will be applied to the current bill.  All in favor. 
An abatement request was submitted for 50 Via Franco.  The customer filled a new swimming pool and requested an abatement on the sewer portion of the bill. The Board granted the request and the credit will be applied to the current bill.  All in favor.
Water Dept.
The Board discussed having regulations for meter inspection on installation.  Roger Schuerer stated that he will review the regulations and report back to the Board.
There was a discussion regarding raising current water/sewer rates and the impact on customers.  Various items were discussed, including surplus sewer funds once the sewer plant is paid for, upgrades to the plant, businesses coming and leaving town causing changes in revenue.  Roger Schuerer will work on multi-year projections that will reflect the funds that will be needed in these scenarios.
Dave Forrest said he had been hearing that we shouldn’t be fixing our own water breaks.  Roger Schuerer said that it has been past practice that we do.  Chris Pompi agreed

Waste Water Dept
None
Highway/Cemetery Dept
There was a discussion regarding road paving.  Chris Pompi said the current plan is for a full depth reclaim on Devon Road and a mill and fill on a small section on West Park Street.  Stockbridge Road has been dropped from the list due to limited funds.  Dave Forrest wants West Road and Devon from West Road to Stockbridge line done and stated that we need more funds available for further paving projects.  Roger Schuerer stated that Chris Pompi is the engineer and should decide which roads are worse. Dave Forrest said that he was using the March 2015 Road Report as reference.  The Board suggested that the road paving go out to bid in early spring..  
Chris Pompi let the Board know about a company called Street Scan that does a condition report on roads.  The cost to do all roads in town would be $25,000.  Chris Pompi stated that Mass DOT uses them and thinks that it would be a very usual tool for the town.  Pete Scolforo suggested that we make a 3 year road paving plan.  Dave Forrest inquired if the company doesn’t a limited review of certain roads for less cost.  Chris Pompi stated that he would reach out to the company for further information and see if they would attend a meeting to give the Board further input on the matter. 
Dave Forrest inquired about the white Highway truck.  Chris Pompi stated the CAT had went over the  truck, made sure it had regenerated and reset all of the computers.  The truck was then driven back to the Highway garage and several lights came back on.  Jonathan Terry suggested that we call CAT back since they were the last ones to work on the truck.  Chris Pompi said that he would pass this matter on to Matt Larson, Highway Supervisor.

Dave Forrest inquired about the drainage issue on Abbey Court.  He asked whether the old bid forms could be reused and sent out again.  Chris Pompi said that is was a more complicated process and would be taken under advisement.
Other
None

Executive Session
None.
Minutes
The August 22, 2017 minutes were approved. Pete Scolforo made the motion and Roger Schuerer seconded. All in favor
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday October 10, 2017 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 5:46pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Shanon Albee
cc:
 Clerk, & Website
